## BAC Meeting 2/28/19

- Welcome and attendance James
  - Maribeth Natale, Elizabeth Weishaupl, Kevin Wood, Julie DeSantis, Scott Burns, Debbie Alles, and Ilka Omdahl in attendance
- DAC: Elizabeth
  - Budget Report
    - Less money due to state funding
    - 7.2 billion for full-day kindergarten (per state)
    - 2.6 million for LPS may be able to cover it
    - Legislation trying to get funding for full day kindergarten by 2021
    - The student count is going down overall, causing budget problems for everyone. Legislation is looking at how to "De-Taborize" Tabor to get more funds.
  - LPS is looking at our current boundaries and redrawing them
  - Transportation/Start Time panels
    - Elementary teachers/transportation is happy with the new start times, while parents do not like it as much.
    - Middle School has concerns with the start times, including parents being unhappy, fewer people coaching, and students walking home in the dark after activities.
    - High School panel will be at the next DAC meeting.
- PTO will be continuing with fundraising, especially important with budget cuts.
- Building: The architect for our building will be RTA out of Colorado Springs.
  Jacobs will be the project managers.

There were no other items from the group. This will be the last BAC meeting for the 2018/2019 school year. The committee will resume in September for the 2019/2020 school year.